

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

Thomas J. Radio Direct: (612) 373.8420 Email: tradio@felhaber.com

February 12, 2024

Via E-mail

Ms. Joanna Zimny Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant City of St. Paul, Office of the City Council 310 City Hall 15 West Kellogg Boulevard St. Paul, Minnesota 55102-1615 joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us

> RE: 455 Robert Street South (the "Property") Our File No. 33799.01

Dear Ms. Zimny:

In preparation for the Legislative Hearing scheduled at 9:00 am on Tuesday, February 13, 2024, I am providing an update on the progress of the sale of the property at 455 Robert Street South, St. Paul, Minnesota ("Property").

On November 27, 2023, Allstate BK Real Estate Holdings, Ltd., the owner of the Property ("Allstate" or "Owner") entered into an Earnest Money Contract to sell the Property to Hosannah, Inc., which is owned and operated by Hye Young Shin, CEO/Owner ("Ms. Shin" or "Purchaser"). Ms. Shin, who owned and operated another local restaurant, commenced her due diligence efforts to allow her to close on the sale of the Property. Since my last report, Ms. Shin has accomplished the following:

- 1. Ms. Shin had retained a contractor to provide a bid package to make necessary improvements and correct code compliance deficiencies. That contractor was largely unresponsive and provide a untimely and an inadequately supported bid package. Ms. Shin dismissed that contractor.
- 2. Ms. Shin then retained a second contractor to provide a detailed and factually supported bid package. That contractor provided a bid package and estimate to make necessary improvements and correct code compliance deficiencies. Ms. Shin now believes she has a remodeling plan that will allow her to fulfill her vision for her restaurant at this location.

220 South Sixth Street Suite 2200

Minneapolis, MN 55402-4504

Phone: 612-339-6321 Fax: 612-338-0535

felhaber.com

- 3. Ms. Shin has shared the completed bid package and estimate with her financing source, Sunrise Bank. Sunrise Bank reaffirmed its commitment to finance the purchase of the building, make the necessary improvements and modifications, and correct anticipated code compliance deficiencies. The lender and Ms. Shin are aware that an occupancy permit will not be granted for the property and its operation as a restaurant if the previously identified code compliance deficiencies are not corrected to the City's satisfaction.
- 4. Ms. Shin and her representatives have continued to communicate with the Allstate representatives about maintaining the Property in its current safe and secure condition and maintaining the current fencing until the construction is completed and the building has been granted a certificate of occupancy and all other permits required by the city.
- 5. Under the terms of the Earnest Money Contract, Ms. Shin had until January 12, 2024, to complete her due diligence and proceed to closing, or she could extend that time period for another 30 days, upon payment of an additional \$10,000. Because of the details still to be worked out, and her commitment to purchasing this Property, Ms. Shin paid the \$10,000 to extend the due diligence period to February 16, 2024.
- 6. Ms. Shin, through her broker, advised me that a Phase I environmental review is necessary for her to complete her due diligence. The parties had assumed incorrectly that this work had been done. Otherwise, the due diligence issues have been investigated and will be the subject of negotiations with Allstate. The consultant for the Phase I environmental review has been retained but the scheduling remains difficult. The parties anticipate the due diligence period will need to be extended to allow this investigation to be completed.
- 7. Ms. Shin has closed on the sale of her successful restaurant near the University of Minnesota campus. Information about the sale and its proceeds have been shared with Sunrise Bank, which only confirmed and strengthened its commitment to finance the purchase and remodeling of the restaurant at 455 Robert Street South.
- 8. Ms. Shin has expressed to her broker that the current structure is an essential element of the sale and if it is demolished the sale will likely not proceed.
- 9. Allstate remains confident that Ms. Shin will close on the sale of the Property and is pleased that the property will be transferred to a local owner who is committed to establishing and operating a successful business that will add to the richness, vibrancy, diversity, and development of the neighborhood.

Ms. Joanna Zimny February 12, 2024 Page 3

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me.

Very truly yours,

/s/ Thomas J. Radio

Thomas J. Radio

TJR/ope

cc: Mr. Scott Owen (sowen@gulshaninc.com)

Mr. Jeff Houge (jeff@wakota.com)